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Community MealsɂStay Home, Stay Safe, Stay Full  
  

Durham County Councillors, Alison Batey, Colin Carr and Danny Wood, have 

been working with Neuroactive UK and  Ouston  Community Association to 

fund, make and distribute community meals as part of the STAY HOME, STAY 

SAFE AND STAY FULL scheme. The County Councillors allocated some of their 

neighbourhood budgets and have also applied for Covid funding, from the                  

Area Action Partnership (AAP), to provide hot meals for residents that are 

shielding, socially isolated or suffering financially due to Covid-19 within  Pelton 

Division for a 12 week period.   

 The  scheme  has 

 been  

more successful than 

first                             

anticipated  and  it 

estimated that 

between 70 to  80 

 residents  were 

served two course 

meals twice a week 

from Ouston 

Community Centre. It also 

receives referrals from GP        

practices  particularly  in     

relation to older residents.   

The scheme was also supported by Ouston Parish Council, Pelton Parish      

Council, Urpeth Parish Council and Ouston Christian Fellowship as they fully 

backed the ethos of such a project. Thanks also goes to Ouston allotment               

tenants  who donated fresh produce for the meals.  
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To request a meal, or to suggest someone who would benefit from receiving 

one, please contact Trina Walker at Ouston Community Centre between 9AM 

and 11AM or contact through the Community Centre's Facebook page, through 

Neuroactive UK or one of the County Councillors.   

  

Due to the success of this 12 week project                         

Chester-Le-Street  AAP  agreed  to 

 support                           Neuroactive UK to extend 

the project for an                        additional 26 weeks. This 

has enabled them to                     employ a cook and 

purchase additional equipment.   

We are all very aware that Covid-19 has not gone away 

and we expect this service to be valuable over  

coming months.   Jack, a young resident, baked  

cakes to support the scheme.  

Community MealsɂȭPicnics to Goȭ (Scheme has now Ended)   

Due to the impact of Covid-19 it was obvious to our County Councillors that holiday 

hunger was potentially going to be an issue in the Division   

As a result of this ȬPicnics To Goȭ was established at Pelton community centre                    

supported financially by Chester-Le-Street AAP. This scheme ran during the 6 weeks 

holiday period where packed lunches were delivered 5 days a week to those                    

requesting them.   
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A Big Thank You   

A big thank you to all residents of Ouston who donated cotton duvets,                    

pillowcases and sheets to be sewn into scrub bags for nurses. Larger bags were also 

sewn for ambulance crews and paramedics. There were approximately 300 made in  

 

  

Community Foodbank  

In the absence of a foodbank in the area 

 County  Councillor  Alison              

Batey established one at Ouston                       

Community  Centre  where 

 she                 continues to collect 

donations.   

This project was also supported by 

groups using the community centre, 

Ouston Christian  Fellowship and by a 

young Urpeth resident, Sophia  

Winship (aged 12) who collected               

donations from her street to support the 


